MINUTES FOR APRIL, 2019 MEETING

Attending: Ralph and Phyllis Yerby; Dave Neff; Deb Deitrick; Earline Miller; Margo Ramsey; Dale Fishburn; Mark Mowers; Ken Freeburn; and Peg Reed.
Mark called the meeting to order at 2 PM
The minutes were reviewed.  Ken moved to approve the minutes and Mark seconded.
Nathan was not at the meeting, so Mark went over the financial report with us. The Repair item for $3000 on the financial report was for the work Slabjackers did for us.  They will be back to pour concrete this spring.  Nathan’s sidewalk will be replaced, Margo’s stoop will be fixed, because it slants towards the condo and the Miller’s will have the gap filled between the drive and garage.  Dave approved the financial report and  Ken seconded.
The trees at 200, 202 and 209, 211 have been replaced.  
All the condos for sale are pending.
Mark and Margo will do the walkaround this year.
Mark will put a little more grass seed on Ralph’s yard that was messed up when they put in the new pipe.
We will do aeration on the yards in the fall.  This is a good time to put seed down.
We discussed the next section of pipe that is sinking.  Mark went down into the pipe.  It is supposed to be a 4-foot pipe.  It was 39” when we checked it last time, and it is now 36”.  We are going to get moving on fixing the pipe.  We probably need to fix about 50 feet.  We will know for sure when we get a professional down there to inspect it.  This time we will have a landscaper fix the grass rather than the company who replaces the pipe.  We will probably need to get the yard graded, so the water doesn’t run toward the condo.  Dale asked how much input the condo owners would have in our decision.  We will have a meeting to discuss the pipe issue when we get all the results back from the professional.
Margo will check into how we go about getting our real estate taxes lowered, since they are selling for much less that they were previously.
We will keep a watch on Condo 209.  It appears that the people have moved out.  Need to make sure it is sold and not rented.
Dave Neff moved that we adjourn. Deb seconded.

Respectfully submitted, 
Peg Reed, Secretary
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